
Exhibit A Eddie A. Reed, Jr. SBC Telecommunications Inc. 
 Director-Contract Management 311 S. Akard, Room 940.01 
 Industry Markets Support Four SBC Plaza 
  Dallas, TX  75202 

 
 

July 25, 2003 
 
 
Name 
Title 
Company 
Address 
City/State/Zip 
 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
This letter is to inform CLECs that have opted into the Missouri 271 Agreement (“M2A”) in its entirety or negotiated 
an Interconnection Agreement which contains Attachment 6, Appendix - Schedule of Pricing from the M2A that by 
Order dated June 17, 2003, the Missouri Public Service Commission (“PSC”) established final UNE rates in Case 
No. TO-2001-438.  SBC Missouri, pursuant to the PSC’s Order, is in the process of updating the rate tables 
associated with your signed and approved M2A or M2A provisions to reflect the final  rates ordered by the PSC on 
June 17, 2003 with an effective date of June 27, 2003.  In accordance with the M2A Attachment 6, UNE, Appendix 
Pricing - Exhibit 1, SBC Missouri will retroactively true up the charges for any applicable UNE ordered by your 
company and provisioned by SBC Missouri under the M2A, or provisions from the M2A, from December 27, 2002 
through June 27, 2003.  If you opted into the M2A in its entirety or negotiated an Interconnection Agreement which 
contains Attachment 6, Appendix - Schedule of Pricing from the M2A after December 27, 2003, then the true up 
period will be from the effective date of your interconnection agreement until June 27, 2003.  The changes to the 
rate tables and the true ups are subject to revision based on the results of any appeals of the PSC Order. 
 
Attached are the applicable UNE items and rates as ordered by the PSC. 
 
If you have specific questions concerning this matter, please contact your account manager. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Eddie A. Reed, Jr. 

 
Attachment 
 
 
 
 


